
Bonus Bits from Brian



I hope everyone had a great Spring Break! Maybe some of you were able to begin working on
a 4-H project during that time. Just remember all 4-H members should take time to go to our
website to check out the new guidelines for the projects. Project guidelines have changed
across the board. Also, the scorecards used for judging have been updated so I encourage
you to take time to view the criteria your projects will be judged. If you have any questions
about these new guidelines and scorecards, please reach out to me, your club leader, or the
project superintendent.

Camp and workshop registration will occur in April.  Mini 4-H Day Camp for grades K-2 is
planned for June 1-3. For grades 3-6, 4-H Camp at Shakamak will be June 15-17. For older 4-H
members, check out Round-up, 4-H Band, 4-H Chorus, State Junior Leader Conference and 4-
H Academy @ Purdue. I hope many of you have added the dates to your summer calendar.
You should have received registration information in the mail and e-mail around April 13. If
you have questions about any of these events, please reach out to me. I want to encourage
all 4-H members to take advantage of these opportunities. 

Only three months until our Tipton County Fair! After the last two years, it will be nice to have
a normal fair agenda. Be sure to look at the complete fair schedule.

It is not too late to enroll in 4-H! We welcome new members to sign up! Please be sure  to
update your family profile. You must enroll and pay the program fee every year. Go to
https://purdue.ag/enroll4h for instructions on how to enroll. The new mailing lists of
members have already been updated for this year, so if you haven't enrolled you are missing
out on important information. 
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2022 Tipton County 4-H Fair

July 12-16, 2022



2022 Indiana State Fair

July 29-August 21, 2022



Enrollment instructions: https://purdue.ag/enroll4h
 To update your profile: https://v2.4honline.com

Tipton County 4-H Information:
https://extension.purdue.edu/tipton

Enroll TODAY to guarantee you receive the most up to
date 4-H information!!!




Mini 4-H members should list 'Mini 4-H' as their club



Each member is responsible to pay a $15 program fee upon enrollment (maximum
$45/family; fee does not apply to Mini 4-Hers). It is preferred you use the secure
online payment method. If you already have a card entered from previous years

make sure it is the correct card and/or has not expired since last year.



It takes a lot of volunteer man-power to make the 4-H Fair happen. Please consider helping out with 
 4-H project building set up, project check-in, assisting with judging, and cleaning up the building at the
end of the fair. Some of the jobs require lifting so please consider that when deciding where and when

to help. Sign up now at: 
https://bit.ly/2022tipton4hfair

Congratulations to State 
Accomplishment Scholarship Winners

Any 4-H members in grade 10-freshman year of college may apply for 4-H Accomplishment Scholarships in the
winter. Applicants prepare a cover letter and resume highlighting the life skills they learned in certain project areas.
Finalists participate in a professional interview very similar to what one may experience in a professional setting.
Two youth who have been involved in Tipton County 4-H received 4-H Accomplishment Scholarships this year.

Madison Powell- $2000
Premier Achievement

Scholarship
Madison completed her 10th

year of 4-H in 2021. She is
currently a freshman at Purdue
University, where she is in the

Honors College. 



Allison Shuck- $1000 Small
and Companion Animal

Scholarship
Allison has been involved in the

Tipton County 4-H program for 9
years. She will graduate from

Hamilton Heights in 2022. She
attends Freestyle Academy for

Hair.

Help Needed for Tipton County 4-H Fair 

Swine tags for State Fair Exhibitors Available-
pick up by May 13

All swine that will be entered for the Indiana State Fair will need to be identified in 4-H Online with ear
notches and an RFID number. RFID tags are available to purchase in the Purdue Extension Office for $3;
DNA hair sample collection envelopes are also available and required for ISF entry. Please pick up these
items by 4 pm on Friday, May 13 if you plan to enter or exhibit at the Indiana State Fair.

Livestock Identification Deadline- May 16
All beef, sheep, goats, swine, and horse and pony projects must be enrolled in 4-H Online by May 16. Please

do not wait until May 16 to start this process.
Rabbit and Pocket Pet identification forms are due to the Purdue Extension Office by May 16.

Poultry identification forms are due to the Purdue Extension Office by June 1.
All ID forms, worksheets, and online enrollment instructions can be found on the species pages under

'County Livestock Projects' on the county website, 
https://extension.purdue.edu/county/tipton/tipton-county-4-h.html.

Project Add/Drop Deadline- May 16
4-Hers have the chance to add or drop projects in their 4-H Online profile until May 16. Please check what
projects you are enrolled in; if you aren't enrolled in a project, it won't show up on your list when you enter

projects in FairEntry in June! 



One Youth 4-H Council position- available to 4-H members currently enrolled in grades 9-11 at least 16
years old. 

Project superintendent positions- (It is hoped that you can provide a workshop or learning experience
throughout the year, as well as assist with judging during the 4-H Fair): Aerospace, Beekeeping,

Collections, Model Building, Photography, Scrapbook, Sewing, Woodworking

WANTED: Volunteers
After the youth members, the most important people in the 4-H program are the adult volunteers! There
are several 'official' volunteer positions that are currently open, but we are always open to suggestions or
programs that might not even exist yet. If you are interested in becoming a 4-H adult volunteer, contact

Brian at howellbm@purdue.edu for information and an application. 

 National Volunteer Week  April 17-23
Our 4-H program could not succeed without the many volunteers who contribute their own
personal time to create and organize the endless opportunities for our 4-H members. I would
encourage you to write a note, make a phone call, send an e-mail or even text your club
leader, project superintendent, or mentor to let them know how much you appreciate them
and the hard work they do for Tipton County 4-H.                                                                                      

Tipton County swine producer Richard "Dick" Nash provides at least one $500 scholarship each year
to a graduating 4-H member who has shown swine during their 4-H career, including this year.
Applications are due to the Purdue Extension- Tipton County office by June 1. They have been sent
through e-mail to all seniors enrolled in the 4-H swine project this year. The application can also be
accessed on the county website, https://extension.purdue.edu/county/tipton/tipton-county-4-h.html
under the "Important Information" menu as you scroll down.

Richard Nash Swine Scholarship- Applications due June 1

Face-to-face sessions ($3 fee payable online when registering): 
Thursday, April 28, 6:00-7:00 p.m.
 Tuesday, June 14, 1:00- 2:00 p.m.
 Tuesday, June 28, 6:00-7:00 p.m.

Online option ($12 payable online when registering): available at any time, www.yqcaprogram.org
All livestock exhibitors (beef, sheep, swine, goats, rabbit, and poultry) are required to participate in the YQCA quality
assurance educational program. Dates of face-to-face instruction are listed above. The program must be completed by
the time you get pen assignments on July 9, with either the face-to-face or online option (you only need to do one). This
program is designed to help 4-Hers understand their role in the food animal industry and help them learn how to
promote the livestock industry. 
The YQCA system changed in March. You will need to go to the county 4-H website and see the help documents
under the 'County Livestock Project' menu, or under the "More Info" menu on the YQCA website, to see how to create a
new account and register for a training. All Instructor Lead Trainings are open and available for registration- please do
that BEFORE you come to the training.

www.yqcaprogram.org

For all Beef, Goat, Poultry, Rabbit, Sheep, and Swine Exhibitors





Friday, July 15, 2022

2022 4-H Events Fair Schedule
We are excited to announce the schedule of 4-H events for the 2022 Tipton County 4-H Fair! It is different
than the past, but now that we are moving out of quarantine and more stability this will likely be the
framework for future fairs. 
The Fair Board is finalizing plans for the community and entertainment events that will take place during the
fair. The full fair program will be available very soon, but we wanted to get dates and times for 4-H events out
ASAP.
Thank you to the 4-H Council and Fair Board members who worked together to come up with this schedule.

Sheep and Goat ID Night- Wednesday, May 11, 5-7 pm
All sheep and goat exhibitors should have received a letter about ID night. All market meat goats (wethers and
market does), market lambs (wethers and market ewes) and commercial ewes must come to receive ear tags
required for 4-H identification. Registered ewes are encouraged to attend to get RFID tags, but they can also
be purchased in the office if they already have a form of ID that matches a registration paper.

Livestock Premium Auction Announcement
The Auction Committee has made the decision to continue to allow Auction animals to remain in the possession and
ownership of the 4-Her if that is the preference of the 4-Her. An Out-Truck option will be available for swine and
goats/sheep during the fair with a sign-up sheet to indicate that decision. Beef exhibitors should be in communication
with Greg Sottong as soon as possible if they want to sell their animals for market price versus keeping them. As a
reminder, any animal signed up for the auction will be ineligible for state fair. Dates and times for market livestock "out
trucks" have not yet been determined. With the exception of non-sale swine (which will be released on Wednesday night)
and cow-calf pairs (in and out on the day of the show), no non-sale animals will be released until the conclusion of
Supreme Showmanship on Saturday evening without the formal approval of a written request submitted to 4-H Council
prior to the 4-H Fair.





4-H Project Guidelines are now available!
EVERY 4-H project has updated guidelines- take some time to
read the options available for your project and division/level!

extension.purdue.edu/county/tipton/tipton-county-4-h.html
Scroll down to "4-H Program Information"

-"County Projects" has documents for the non-animal projects that are exhibited at Tipton
County but don't go to the State Fair (except for Arts & Crafts, which can go to the State Fair).
-"State Projects" will take you to pages for projects that are eligible to move on to the State
Fair; check out the "Additional County Information for State Projects" link for important
information. Every county in Indiana will follow the exact same guidelines for State Fair
projects.
-"County Livestock Projects" has information for all animal projects offered in Tipton County.
-You can also find old newsletters, enrollment information, resources, and scholarship
applications under "Membership," "Important Information," and "Tipton County Clover
Newsletters."

So what is new?- We are moving away from "rules and requirements" to "suggestions and guidelines."
Youth should be able to explore topics and express their gifts, talents, and interests without so much
regulation. Youth should still learn information at a level they understand and build on skills from
year to year. Projects should still show skills that are age appropriate. But if you're in Foods A and
don't like muffins, but have a great recipe for brownies then you can make brownies!

Why have these changed?  We want kids to learn about a topic and create a project without so
many restrictions. Have you ever been marked down on a project because of a requirement that
didn't really have anything to do with your learning goals (aside from the argument that we are trying
to teach kids how to read and understand rules)? I'll never forget the year an elementary student was
marked down because the display case that a family member made was an inch too wide because of
a discrepency in how the "rules" on display size were interpreted. How frustrating for everyone
involved, especially the youth who had great content in his project! Luckily the youth went on to be a
10 year 4-H member, and his parents continued volunteering for the program, but for many others
those rules would be a barrier that would keep them from enrolling again. Suggestions have been
offered for many project areas, but these suggestions are for reference and not a RULE that can be
used to mark down a project. *Exception is that posters should still be the standard size, have a stiff
backing, and be covered with plastic, and all foods projects should follow safety guidelines.*

Major changes- Arts and Crafts- Lego and Ag Education (farm displays) are now combined in
Arts and Crafts- Construction and Architectural Replica. This means that a farm display from
Tipton County could go to the State Fair, when before it was a county only project.
Foods- If displaying multiple samples of a product (cookies, muffins, biscuits, etc.) and plan to be in
the Foods Auction, you will bring two sets of items. One set will be your best three items to be used
for judging, and  the second set will be six additional items that will be auctioned.



4-H Camp at Shakamak State Park is
an awesome trip for campers

(grades 3-6) and counselors (grades
9-12)!!! Register by April 29 through
'Events' in your 4-H Online profile!

Mini 4-H Day Camp is a 4-H
experience that kids still remember

when they are in their 10th year of 4-
H! Plan to join the fun! Campers

(grades K-2) and counselors (grades
7-12) will have a great time exploring

"Mini 4-H Land"! Register through
'Events' in your 4-H Online profile!

Do you have a talent? Show it off!!!
Performing Arts gives you another

opportunity to get in front of an audience.
Groups can be individual, small groups, or
the whole club can get involved! Register
online at bit.ly/2022area8performingarts

by May 6!



State 4-H Activities and Events
Amazing opportunities for current middle and high school students! Return the interest card
you received, and $50, by April 29 so you can get registered through your 4-H Online profile!



HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS
Check out the awesome opportunities be offered at 4-H Academy @ Purdue this

summer! Return the interest card you received in the mail and $50 by April 29 so you

can get registered through your 4-H Online profile!



Upcoming County Events and Dates
April 24- Performing Arts Club  2:00 pm

April 25- Kantering Kids 6:30 pm
April 28- Livestock Club  YQCA (open to all) 6:00 pm

create a new profile and enroll at yqcaprogram.org before coming to the event

April 28-Paw Prints Club 6:30 pm
May 2-Beech Grove Club 6:00 pm
May 2-First Year 4-H Club 6:00 pm

May 2-Paw Prints Club 6:30 pm
May 2-Kantering Kids 6:30 pm

May 2-Fair Board 7:00 pm
May 3-Jr. Leaders 6:30 pm

May 4-Mini 4-H Club 4:30 pm
May 5-Paw Prints 6:30 pm
May 9-Paw Prints 6:30 pm

May 10-Community Blood Drive 3:00-7:00pm
May 10-4-H Council Meeting 7:00 pm
May 11-Sheep and Goat ID 5:00 pm

May 12-Paw Prints Club 6:30 pm
May 13-Area 8 Performing Arts Contest 6:00 pm

May 15-Performing Arts Club 2:00 pm
May 16-Cat Project Meeting 6:00 pm

May 16-Paw Prints 6:30 pm
May 16-Kantering Kids 6:30 pm

Purdue University is an equal access/equal opportunity institution.



Purdue Extension- Tipton County
1200 S Main Street

Tipton, IN 46072
765-675-1177

Purdue Extension- Tipton County
Purdue Extension- Tipton County 4-H

Purdue Extension- Tipton County

We have a new Instagram page- TiptonCES

extension.purdue.edu/tipton

It is the policy of the Purdue University Cooperative Extension Service that all persons have equal opportunity and access to its
educational programs, services, activities, and facilities without regard to race, religion, color, sex, age, national origin or ancestry,

marital status, parental status, sexual orientation, disability or status as a veteran. Purdue University is an Affirmative Action
institution.   





